[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes, Budget Transparency Committee Meeting
September 27, 2018, 1-2 p.m.

Present:  Gloria Delaney-Barmann, Betsy Perabo, Khaled Zbeeb (via CODEC)
Absent:  Susan Czechowski, Stacey Macchi

1) Betsy gave an overview of the work of the previous year’s Ad Hoc Budget Transparency Committee and went over the duties of the committee.  She was selected as chair.

2) The committee discussed different priorities to address in the coming year, including:

· review administrative budgets, especially for travel (relative to cuts in faculty travel), both for QC and Macomb campuses
· look at other institutions’ budgets with regard to administrative and faculty costs
· review the marketing budget:  what is being spent on marketing/recruiting, with an examination of which regions are the focus (e.g., if recruiters are hired for Chicago area, why not in QC?  How is Moline Foundation/Deere grant being used to enhance recruiting, and why was the implementation of the grant delayed?  Are we recruiting enough for the QC, esp. in engineering?
· examine athletic budget to see what funds it brings to the institution vs. what expenditures are
· look at overhead rate for grants and potential inefficiencies of grant distribution, with hiring of grantwriter on the horizon
· review distribution of scholarship funding:  primarily need or merit based?  If need-based, could be highlighted as central obligation of WIU as educating potentially underserved groups.  How much is the university spending on merit-only awards, and how are decisions about allocations made? 
· Investigate summer school funding

3) We scheduled a meeting for Thursday, October 11 from 1-2 p.m.  Betsy will check with Annette to see if we can reserve the same room and contact Stacey and Susan about their schedules, in hopes that we can identify a meeting time all five committee members can attend.   She will also post a chapter from a book on budgets in higher education recommended by Chase Catalano in College Student Personnel.  

4) Before the next meeting, Khaled and Gloria will start to familiarize themselves with budget materials.  Gloria has created a Google drive team folder where we’ll post relevant files.   At a future meeting we will identify our major priorities for this year and schedule a meeting with the Budget Director for later in the semester.

